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HONITON TOWN COUNCIL
Finance Committee
AGENDA
Minutes of the meeting of the Finance Committee held 21th October 2013 at Honiton Town Council

Members Present

St Michael’s Ward



St Paul’s Ward

Cllr Nick Cornwell



Cllr Les Bayliss (Chairman)
Cllr Peter Halse



Cllr Peter Corke

Cllr Vernon Whitlock 



Cllr Vera Howard

Cllr John Zarczynski

In Attendance

Mrs Chetna Jones

Town Clerk/RFO
Cllr Roy Coombs
Katy Griffin – Press (Midweek Herald)
13/40
Apologies for Absence

Cllr David Foster (P), Cllr Vivienne Ash (although not a member of this committee)
13/41
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Whitlock – Director of Honiton Community Complex & Member of Friends of Beehive
Cllr Bayliss – Director of Honiton Street Market & Director of Honiton Community Complex
Cllr Cornwell – Director of Honiton Community Complex

13/42
To receive report on Members Allowance and to agree to recommend to Town Council

It was agreed to recommend the Members Allowance for 2013/14 to the Town Council for approval.
13/43
To note the Annual Audit was successfully completed.

Cllr Whitlock thanked both the RFO and Chair of Finance for their efforts in completing the annual audit return.
13/44
To agree cheque lists and to recommend approval to the Town Council

a)
July for £203,780.94
b)
August for £163,352.73
c)
September for £165,939.89
The RFO had circulated a list of cheques for July, August and September. The RFO clarified or confirmed various queries regarding the floor repairs, equipment for Glen stored in Garage and Charter Day costs.
It was agreed to recommend the lists to the Town Council for approval.

13/45
To discuss and recommend approval to the Town Council Income and Expenditure for the second quarter to 30 September 2013
Cllr Coombs queried the Parishes Together items bought from the funding and asked why there was a doubt about re-claiming the VAT. The RFO explained that VAT could only be re-claimed on equipment that they owned and had needed confirmation from the other parishes that they were happy with this. The RFO confirmed that all the parishes had agreed on this and a confirmation email had been received.  
The RFO also confirmed that DCC have completed the work on footpath 7 and used the £3000 obtained from locality funding.
Cllr Zarczynski was concerned for the future of Charter Day  and that without funding it would not be able to operate. Cllr Whitlock clarified that it had been assumed that the market would contribute.
It was agreed to recommend the income and expenditure for the second quarter to the Town Council.

13/46
To receive the Beehive Capital Project Report
Cllr Whitlock confirmed that funds that are still to be raised relate to the need for a high tec projection, sound and lighting equipment, additional chairs and a centre manager.
13/47 
To receive the Street Market Financial Report
Cllr Bayliss confirmed that the market should end the year by breaking even or perhaps even make a small profit.
Cllr Coke asked if the Thursday market was a viable option. Cllr Bayliss confirmed that the first 12 months were a trial and it would be assessed again at a later date.
Cllr Whitlock confirmed that historically the Market had always been in Honiton and that the Town Council should continue to support it.

Cllr Coombs agreed that the Market should be kept going.

13/48 To review the draft budget and precept for 2014/15 and propose a recommendation for the next Town Council meeting
Cllr Coombs asked if a direct comparison to other Towns had been made. Cllr Halse felt it was useful to compare against other Towns in East Devon.
Cllr Howard felt that the Town Council had always been aware of the dilapidation work that needed to be carried out and asked when in the past had it been agreed to remove the budget for it.

Cllr Halse confirmed that legally the Town Council was always under obligation to carry out the work but missed an ideal opportunity to obtain ownership of the building about 4 years ago and now it was considered as an asset by East Devon District Council.

Cllr Zarczynski concerned about the lack of financial commitment for Charter Day. Cllr Howard proposed that Charter Day be given a budget of £900 and that the Town Council should pay this from the precept. This was voted on with 2 in favour and 4 against. Motion was not carried.

Cllr Whitlock proposed that a budget of £500 be allowed through the precept and that if financially possible the Market supports future Charter Days. All members voted unanimously in favour. The motion was carried.

Cllr Whitlock proposed that if a loan would be required to buy land suitable for allotments then allowing for £200 in the budget was not required. This was voted on with 5 in favour and 1 against. The motion was carried.

Cllr Halse suggested that the overall increase in precept be considered and proposed that this be the starting point. This was agreed by 5 members with 1 abstaining.

Cllr Halse proposed that the budget for grants to local organisations be reduced to £4000 and was seconded by Cllr Zarczynski. This was voted on with 4 in Favour and 2 against.
Cllr Howard left the meeting.
The RFO clarified that this was a very tight budget and there was no leeway for any unexpected expenditure. There were items that have not been considered at all such as new signs around the town, neighbourhood plan and CCTV.
Cllr Whitlock proposed that the amendments to the precept proposal be submitted to the Town Council for approval. This was voted unanimously in favour. The motion was carried.
Cllr Halse asked that all councillors be reminded that this was fully debated at the finance meeting and the idea was not to go through it all again line by line at the Town Council meeting
13/49
Close of Meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm.

Signed Chair

11th November 2013

